Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on Tuesday 22nd October 2024 in the Village Hall.
Present; Cllr’s Clare Rooke, Sheena Duller, Jannine Edwards, Gwyneth Davies, Christian Pateman.
Also present was Cllr Wyn Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr’s Alan Wilkinson and Ifan Jones Evans.
There were no matters arising from the previous meeting.
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Gwyneth Davies, seconded by Cllr Jannine Edwards.
Vacant Seat; the clerk has received an email from Amanda Williams she has tendered her resignation as a community councillor. The clerk will inform Ceredigion C.C. and we will have to go through he electing process once more.
Financial Report, the clerk reported that there was £2533.89 in the Business Reserve Account and £2910.52 in the Current Account.
Boundaries Commission: Information has been received from the Boundaries Commission that the wards of Ysbyty Ystwyth, Ystrad Meurig and Ystrad Fflur will be joining together under the new boundaries Commission. The ward will be called Ystrad Fflur and there will be 14 councillors in total. 4 councillors from Ysbyty Ystwyth and Ystrad Meurig and 6 from Ystrad Fflur. Councillors were not at all happy with the decision and not one will be putting their name forward to join the new ward.
 Planning: The community council have sent an email to the planning department of Ceredigion C.C. airing their concerns about the planning application for a Shepherds Hut at Crud yr Awel, Pontrhydygroes. A planning enforcement officer has also visited the site, we will await their report.
Cynnal y Cardi: The clerk reported that payment had been received from Cynnal y Cardi for the fence work.  
There was no other business.

